
Question on notice no. 64

Portfolio question number: SQ24-000068

2023-24 Additional estimates

Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Committee, Infrastructure,
Transport, Regional Development, Communications and the Arts Portfolio

Senator the Hon. Matthew Canavan: asked the Department of Infrastructure,
Transport, Regional Development, Communications and the Arts on 12 February
2024—

Senator CANAVAN: Has the department or the minister or the minister's office
advised any of the airport industry; Sydney airport, the airlines that use Sydney
airport? Has it advised any of them about the request to defer the current regulations?
Ms Purvis-Smith: I'm not aware of that.
Senator CANAVAN: If you could take that on notice-
Ms Purvis-Smith: I can.
Senator CANAVAN: To be clear: have you communicated that the minister has
requested an extension, effectively, of the current system.
Ms Purvis-Smith: We can take that on notice.


